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A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AWARD OF CONTRACT FOR REPLACEMENT OF 

BRIGHTON ROAD BRIDGE OVER FULTON DITCH TO ZAK DIRT, INC.

The purpose of this resolution is to authorize award of a contract for replacement of the 

Brighton Road Bridge over the Fulton Ditch to Zak Dirt, Inc.  The amount of the contract is 

$1,906,827.72.

Summary & Background 

The Brighton Road Bridge Project is the second phase of the overall Brighton Road 

Project.  The first phase was completed in 2020, and it was the reconstruction of Brighton 

Road between 104th Avenue and 112th Avenue.  The second phase of the project is the 

replacement of the Brighton Road Bridge over the Fulton Ditch.  The overall budget for the 

project is a contribution of $2 million from Adams County and approximately $2.64 million 

from the City.  Below is a table that summarizes the overall costs for the Brighton Road 

project.

Contractor/Engineer Cost ($) Notes

Elite Surface Infrastructure (ESI) $2,094,915.73 ESI did phase one roadway 

reconstruction

Huitt Zollars Inc. (HZ) $635,075 HZ did roadway design and bridge design

Zak Dirt Inc. $1,906,827.72 Will be doing phase two bridge construction

Total Project Cost ($) $4,636,818.45

The Brighton Road Bridge over the Fulton Ditch is located approximately 300 feet south 

of the intersection of Brighton Road and East 112th Avenue.  The bridge was built in 

1941, and during an inspection by CDOT in December 2019, the bridge was rated as 

structurally deficient.  The bridge was rated a 48.5 out of a 100.  The bridge girders and 

abutments are experiencing significant section loss and this project will replace the 

existing obsolete bridge.

In regards to the bidding process, a request for bids (RFB) was posted on the City’s 

website and the Rocky Mountain E-Purchasing System.  Four valid bids were received on 

28 September.  Zak Dirt Inc. was the low bid for the project.

Staff Responsible (Department Head):  Joe Wilson, Director of Public Works

Staff Presenting:  Brent Soderlin, City Engineer
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Financial Impact: The cost to the City for this contract is $1,906,827.72.

Funding Source: The Brighton Road CIPP budget and a $2 Million Dollar contribution 

from Adams County.

Staff Recommendation: Approve Resolution Authorizing Award of a Contract for 

Replacement of Brighton Road Bridge Over the Fulton Ditch to Zak Dirt, Inc.

Suggested Motion:  I move to approve Resolution 2021-102.
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